1988 kawasaki bayou 300

Kawasaki's Bayou ATV is powered by a single-cylinder, two-valve engine. During normal
operation, a set of rocker arms push down on the valves, allowing fuel to enter while forcing
exhaust gases out. The valves do not directly touch the rocker arms until the moment they are
pushed downward, creating an air gap or clearance between the valve stem and the rocker arm.
During the course of the ATV's lifetime, the force generated by internal combustion forces the
valves upward, reducing the valve clearance. However, proper valve clearance is maintained
through the use of threaded adjusters built into the rocker arms. Park the ATV on a level surface
surface and apply the parking brake. Let the engine cool for at least two hours. Remove the seat
using the release lever under the left side of the seat. Unbolt the front carrier rack and the front
brush guard from the ATV using a 12 mm socket and a socket wrench. Remove the screws from
the lower fuel tank cover using a Phillips-head screwdriver. Push the cover up then away from
the ATV. Remove the screws attaching the sides of the front fender to the foot well panels using
a Phillips-head screwdriver. Remove the front fender mounting bolts using a 10 mm socket and
a Phillips-head screwdriver. Unscrew the gas cap, then lift the front fender off the ATV. Screw
the gasp cap onto the fuel tank. Turn the fuel tank valve, located under the left side of the tank,
to the "Off" position. Pull the fuel hose off the valve outlet using pliers. Unscrew the mounting
bolt from the base of the fuel tank using a 12 mm socket. Lift the fuel tank off the ATV. Remove
the valve adjuster cap, located on the front and rear of the engine cylinder head using a 10 mm
socket. Remove the guard plate from the left engine cover using a 10 mm socket. Unscrew the
timing inspection port cover and the alternator access cover, located at the front and center of
the left engine cover, respectively, using a flat-head screwdriver. Place a 17 mm socket and a
socket wrench over the now-exposed alternator bolt. Turn the alternator counterclockwise and
watch the intake valve located at the rear of the engine cylinder head. Stop turning the
alternator once the valve opens then closes. Turn the alternator again until a "T" is visible near
the notch cut into the side of the timing inspection port. Slip a feeler gauge between the intake
valve stem, located at the top of the valve, and the rocker arm. Ideally, there should be a 0.
Additionally, the feeler gauge should be able to move between the valve and the rocker arm with
a slight drag. Loosen the adjuster locknut on the top of the rocker arm using an 8 mm box-end
wrench. Turn the adjuster clockwise using a flat-head screwdriver to decrease the air gap, or
counterclockwise to increase the air gap. Measure the air gap again and make adjustments as
needed. Hold the adjuster in place with the screwdriver, then tighten the adjuster locknut when
the intake valve clearance air gap has been set to 0. Skip this step if the intake valve clearance
was correct. Check the air gap between the exhaust valve located on the front of the engine
cylinder head and its accompanying rocker arm. Ideally, the exhaust valve has an air gap
measurement of 0. Adjust the exhaust valve clearance as described in the previous step, if
needed. Screw the timing and alternator inspection port covers into place, then reinstall the left
engine cover guard plate. Tighten the plate bolts to 7. Reinstall the valve adjuster covers onto
the engine cylinder head. Tighten the cover bolts to 7. Reinstall the fuel tank onto the ATV. Push
the fuel hose onto the fuel tank valve outlet. Reinstall the front fender, lower fuel tank cover,
seat, front carrier rack and front brush guard onto the ATV. An avid motorcyclist, Chris Gilliland
has immersed himself into the two-wheeled world while balancing work life and raising three
daughters. When he is not managing the parts department of a local, multi-line motorcycle
dealership, Gilliland can often be found riding, writing or working on his motorcycle blog,
Wingman's Garage. Step 1 Park the ATV on a level surface surface and apply the parking brake.
Step 2 Remove the seat using the release lever under the left side of the seat. Step 3 Remove
the screws from the lower fuel tank cover using a Phillips-head screwdriver. Step 4 Screw the
gasp cap onto the fuel tank. Step 5 Remove the valve adjuster cap, located on the front and rear
of the engine cylinder head using a 10 mm socket. Step 6 Unscrew the timing inspection port
cover and the alternator access cover, located at the front and center of the left engine cover,
respectively, using a flat-head screwdriver. Step 7 Place a 17 mm socket and a socket wrench
over the now-exposed alternator bolt. Step 8 Slip a feeler gauge between the intake valve stem,
located at the top of the valve, and the rocker arm. Step 9 Loosen the adjuster locknut on the
top of the rocker arm using an 8 mm box-end wrench. Step 10 Check the air gap between the
exhaust valve located on the front of the engine cylinder head and its accompanying rocker
arm. Step 11 Screw the timing and alternator inspection port covers into place, then reinstall the
left engine cover guard plate. A ticking sound coming from the valves while the engine is
running could be caused by a loose camshaft chain. The chain controls the valve timing and is
regulated by a self-adjusting chain tensioner at the base of the engine cylinder. This tensioner
normally does not need adjustment; however, a sticking or malfunctioning tensioner could
prevent the chain from being held under tension, allowing it to rattle against the cylinder. In
these cases, the tensioner usually can be removed, cleaned and reset. Sockets, 10, 12 and 17
mm Socket set Phillips-head screwdriver Pliers Flat-head screwdriver Feeler gauge set

Open-end wrench, 8 mm Torque wrench. Do not check or adjust your Bayou 's valves if the ATV
has been ridden within two hours of beginning the task. The engine must be completely cold in
order to obtain accurate valve clearance measurements. Registration is fast and you can even
login with social network accounts to sync your profiles and content. Recently started shifting
hard from neutral to first causing it to stall. I'm able to lift up on the shifter and throttle up and
slowly let off the shifter, like driving a standard. That is the only way to get it In gear and stay
running. I don't have much experience with the bottom end or clutches. I just now replaced
friction and steel plates and that made no difference. Don't know what to do now. Hey Tyler
welcome to Quadcrazy. What parts exactly did you change? When you opened the cover did
you inspect that clutch? Also how as the engine oil? Have you changed it and looked for any
metal shavings inside the oil? You can post now and register later. If you have an account, sign
in now to post with your account. Note: Your post will require moderator approval before it will
be visible. Paste as plain text instead. Only 75 emoji are allowed. Display as a link instead. Clear
editor. Upload or insert images from URL. Not a member? Kawasaki ATV Forum. Join our
Forum! Sign in with Facebook. Sign in with Twitter. Sign in with Google. Sign in with Microsoft.
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connected it in place of the reverse cable and as this is incorrect, could someone show me
through pictures where I correctly connect the rear brake cable? Another thing, every time you
reverse, is it necessary to activate the reverse key? The clutch cover goes on and fits, but the
little L chapped arm that has gear slots is concerning me. It appears it goes to wear the clutch
adjust bolts are on the cover. Is there a specific way to tell how it mounts on the gears in
relationship with the basket? I don't want to deal it up unless it's right. Are these motors the
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fork. KLF neutral and reverse issue. Hi guys, I am hoping someone might be able to help me
out. My Kawasaki 4x4 has an issue where it doesn't seem to want to go into neutral and also it
will shift into reverse without using the lockout knob. If anyone can suggest what to look at it
would be very much appreciated. Bet you've never seen a Tonneau cover that can hold 2 4-wheelers on top of it. This is a home-made heavy duty fiberglass truck bed cover that was
used on an F with an 8' bed. We have used it hundreds of times but are getting out of the
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